
WITNEY TRAFFIC ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 

Date:  Tuesday, 21 January 2025 

Title:  Community Speedwatch Update 

Contact Officer:  Deputy Town Clerk, Witney Town Council 

 

Background 

Members will be aware Witney Town Council administers the voluntary Community 

Speedwatch scheme on behalf of this Committee. This report is provided to update Members. 

Current Situation 

 There are currently six active volunteers for this scheme (four are awaiting speed device 
training). 
 

 There are seven active site locations agreed by TVP for Speedwatch surveys/monitoring. 
Since the last meeting, a further two sites have been requested at Welch Way and Corn 
Street based on feedback provided to the Chair of the Committee. 
 

 One session has been held since the last meeting. This were held at: 
 

o Curbridge Road (outside Miller’s Grange Care Home) on 1st November 2024 
 

Unfortunately, it was not possible to hold a session in December due to volunteer’s 
commitments, but a session is tentatively scheduled for 28th January. Members may like to 
consider appointing a further Group Co-ordinator to help facilitate further sessions (a Group 
Co-ordinator must always be present). 

 
The attached Appendix A is a report from the TVP Community Speedwatch portal on the 
session listed above. Members will note the accuracy rate for information taken for the 
November session was 94% - an increase on previous results. 
 
Also attached is the most recent TVP Community Speedwatch newsletter for information. 

Recommendations 

Members are invited to note the report and; 

1. Consider the appointment of a further Group Administrator; delegation to the Chair may 

be appropriate to ascertain who is able and willing to take on this task. 


